
   

 

January 20, 2022 
 

Hon. Scott S. Harris, Clerk of the Court 
Supreme Court of the United States 
Office of the Clerk 
One First Street, N.E. 
Washington, DC 20543-0001 
 
Re:  Rachel Maniscalco, et al. v. New York City Department of Education, et al., 

Docket No. 21-854 
 

Dear Mr. Harris: 
 

Respondents respectfully request an extension of time to oppose the petition for a writ of 
certiorari, from February 7, 2022 to and including March 9, 2022. The extension of time is 
necessary to prepare the opposition, which must undergo multiple layers of review before filing, 
and to account for the press of other business. 

 
Petitioners consent to this request. Thank you very much for your consideration. 

 
       Sincerely, 

 
 

        Susan Paulson, 
         
 
cc:   Vinoo P. Varghese, Esq. (via email: vpv@vargheselaw.com) 

GEORGIA M. PESTANA 
Corporation Counsel 

THE CITY OF NEW YORK 
LAW DEPARTMENT 

100 CHURCH STREET 
NEW YORK, NY  10007 

SUSAN PAULSON 
Assistant Corporation Counsel 

(212) 356-0821 
spaulson@law.nyc.gov 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



   

 

 


